McCordsville

Proclamation

Building Safety Month — May 2023

Whereas, the Town of McCordsville is committed to recognizing that our growth and strength depends on
the safety and economic value of the homes, buildings and infrastructure that serve our citizens, both in
everyday life and in times of natural disaster, and;

Whereas, our building safety and fire prevention officials, architects, engineers, builders, tradespeople,
design professionals, laborers, plumbers and others in the construction industry—who work year-round to
ensure the safe construction of buildings — offer a sense of security to our residents, ensuring that buildings
throughout the Town are structurally sound, and;

Whereas, the dedication of McCordsville’s code officials in addressing the issues of safety, energy efficient,

and sustainability both in everyday life and in times of natural disaster give us confidence that our structures
are durable and dependable, and;

Whereas, these modern building code include safeguards to protect the public from hazards such as
tornadoes, snowstorms, floods, earthquakes, wildfires, and hurricanes, and;

Whereas, Building Safety Month gives us an opportunity to recognize the contributions made of the Town
of McCordsville’s code enforcement officials to provide our citizens with safe, sustainable, and livable
buildings, and;

Whereas, “Safety for All: Building Codes in Action,” the theme for Building Safety Month 2023,
encourages us all to raise awareness about planning for safe and sustainable construction; career
opportunities in building safety; understanding disaster mitigation, energy conservation; and creating a safe
and abundant water supply to all our benefit, and;

NOW, THEREFORE, |, Gregory J. Brewer, Town Council President of the Town of McCordsville, do hereby
proclaim the month of May 2023 as Building Safety Month.

Gregory J. Brewer, Town Council President
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